Village of Webberville August 2021 Newsletter



Please keep your pets in your yard or on a leash and clean up after them – carry a baggy for clean up when you are on a walk. The Village will be voting on an Animal Ordinance on August 10, 2021.



Chickens are not allowed in the Village limits.

Properties with grass/weeds that are 8 inches or higher will have a letter sent out — they will need to be mowed within 5 days or the Village will mow and charge you the Ordinance fine and the cost.

PLEASE DO NOT blow your grass into the Village streets when mowing!

Bikes are not allowed to be ridden on the sidewalks in the downtown area. Please walk your bikes or use the bike lane. Skateboards are not allowed on sidewalks or in Village parking lots.

The Village of Webberville handles all building, mechanical, plumbing, and electrical permitting at the Village Office. Check out the Village website: www.villageofwebberville.com for any permits that you may need. If you have any questions contact the Village Office at 521-3984, or email Jessica at jkuch@villageofwebberville.com



The Village of Webberville will have a sewer cleaning and video taping project start soon – keep looking for more information in future newsletters.

If you are looking for information on Fireman's Field Days/Ox Roast please call the Leroy Fire Association and leave a message at 517-521-4959



The Village Office and D.P.W. will be **closed** on **Monday, September 6**th for Labor Day. Please remember trash pickup will be on Thursday the week of Labor Day.

The Village Office is closed to the public and will remain closed until further notice. The Village is business as usual – Our drop box is available for payments. We can come up and get items at the door.

Look for the **NEW** Village of Webberville **Facebook** page, it is up and running. You can also watch for a new **website** in the near future. The Village has contracted with **Z Solutions** to develop, monitor and maintain the sites. If you have questions, concerns, complaints or comments regarding either of these sites you can contact the Village Office at 517-521-3984 or jhord@villageofwebberville.com

www.villageofwebberville.com

Like Us on Facebook: Village of Webberville

Village of Webberville August 2021 Newsletter



Did you ever wonder what the abbreviations on your utility bill stand for? Below is a guide for those abbreviations.

PB: Previous Balance

WA: Water Usage Based on Meter Reading SW: Sewer Usage Based on Water Usage

WD: Water Ready to Serve SD: Sewer Ready to Serve

TR: Trash, brush & leaf collection

RT: Red Tag

NSF: Non-Sufficient Funds RW: Reconnect Water DW: Disconnect Water

Please make sure that the Village has the correct information in your utility accounts. We are getting some mail back and when we try to call, the phone numbers that we have on file are not correct. Utility bills are due on the 20th monthly; regardless if you get your bill or not. It is your responsibility to make sure that we have the correct information on your account and that your bill gets paid.

The Village has not been charging penalty, hanging red tags or doing shut offs. The Village will begin this process again in October 2021. Please pay attention to how long you let your bill lapse. Anyone that has been on a payment plan that has missed more than one payment will no longer be on the same payment plan. Some will not qualify for payment plans, if they have previously defaulted on too many. Penalty is 10% of your bill – for every month that you are late

People with ACH please check and make sure your payments are coming out of your accounts. We have found a few accounts that have old bank information – so even though your bill is being marked paid the Village is not actually receiving your money – once we find this, we will be applying the unpaid portion back to your bill and the amounts will be due immediately.

The D.P.W. will be doing brush pickup. Pickup will be done one day during the week depending on weather. Have your brush out by Monday at 7:00 a.m. to ensure pickup.

August 2 September 13 October 4 November 1 December 6

LEAF PICK UP

Leaf Pick Up: Will begin again in October.

October 4th, 11th, 18^{tht} and 25th. November 8th, 15th, 22nd and 23rd

All dates are weather permitting. Have leaves and/ or brush to the road at 7 a.m. on the designated days. Please do not put them together. Sometimes things happen and they do not get to it on the scheduled day but they will get it that week. They usually will only go by each house one time if your brush/leaves are not out at that time they may not be back for them until the next scheduled pick up.

Joke of the Month: Why are piggy banks so wise? **Answer:** They're filled with common cents.



Webberville schools will be back in session starting August 16th, please be mindful of children walking to and from school.

The Village would like to welcome Cari Small-Canfield back as the Crossing Guard at Main and Grand River.

Like Us on Facebook: Village of Webberville

August

Monday 10-6 Tuesday 2-6 Wednesday 10-6 Thursday 2-6 Friday 2-6 Saturday 10-1

115 S Main St, Webberville, MI 48892

(517) 521-3643

cadl.org

Webberville Library

Storytime

Storytimes will be back in September, but in the meantime stop by for a Storytime-to-Go, full of fun for your baby, toddler or preschooler!

Take & Make Kits

In August... Paint *En Plen Air* Let's paint outside! In this kit you'll make your easel and everything to make a masterpiece, en plen air!

In September.... Lego Engineering You'll get a bag full of Legos, but can you use them to complete the included engineering challenges?

Storytime returns

Every Wednesday starting September 8th, join us at 11am for storytime! No registration required.

in September!

Book Club is BACK in September!

SOPHIE RINSELLA

SOPHIE CONC.

SOPHIE CONC.

In September, we'll be reading *I Owe*You One by Sophie Kinsella. We'll be meeting Thursday, September 30th

@ 7pm!

Go on a Storywalk

Have you checked out our storywalk at Simmons Memorial Park yet?